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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League

General Secretary Information Sheet 1  -  Season 2019 – 2020
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
This is my third year as Secretary of the Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League and I really hope that these newsletters provide useful information to Secretaries of Clubs and officials and Managers.  Please share as widely as possible.
My apologies for the length of this newsletter and there is other information that will be sent in about two weeks time that has not been included today.  The start of a new Season is always a busy time with a lot of messages.  I trust throughout the year these newsletters will assist you with the administration of the League.
Divisions 2019 – 2020

25 teams have either asked for clarification / sent an appeal or request for their provisional Divisional placements to be reviewed. The final appeals take place this week and the final League tables will be sent out this weekend.  

A decision was also made that if a Division had eight or less teams in the Division each team will play each other three times in order for them to get a decent number of fixtures.  Some have queried why some Divisions are smaller than others but if we tried to ensure we had equal size divisions in some cases this would mean that teams that may have finished as low as sixth be forced to go up a League.  This is not considered by the Executive to be fair.
Please note the time for placing appeals has passed and the Divisions sent out this week are the Divisions for the Season and are final.
League Sanctioning 2019 – 2020

I am pleased to be able to say that the League is progressing well in terms of its sanctioning and Whole Game requirements this Season and currently all Cornwall teams are Charter Standard, only seven Devon teams are outstanding and some of these is because of an error at Devon FA and so it is really hoped this can be completed in the next two weeks and this will enable fixtures to be generated.  Only seven teams now are currently not showing on Whole Game and we are working with Clubs to resolve these issues.  My thanks to Anita Beale and Steve Conteh for their support in this process.

Registering of Players

I am very aware of the increased workload being placed on League Secretaries at the moment in terms of registering players and have been asked by the League Executive to send a letter to the FA highlighting the issues and the fact that most officials in Clubs are volunteers and without them there would be no football.

I am waiting from the FA to inform me and the League what the procedure is if a parent does not have an e mail and they have said they will get back to me on this BUT have said this will not stope the boy / girl playing.  They are wishing to send out advice on this and as soon as this is received, I will let you all know.

Please note it is the FA that are requiring e mails of parents and pictures and the League has to comply if it wishes to offer affiliated football.
Handbook Details
I am currently putting together the handbook for next Season and the first draft will be sent to Clubs in terms of their team entries on or before the 7th July 2019.  We are sending the proof to the printers on the 12th July so teams will have five days to check and provide changes if required.

In terms of League Officers the new Officers contact details are as follows

Paul Conteh – Mini Soccer co – ordinator U9 / U10 is PaulC.djm@gmail.com 

Mark Gower – Assistant Secretary - mgower85@hotmail.co.uk 

Also a reminder that our Registration Secretary Steve Conteh e mail is now steveconteh.djml@gmail.com 

New Teams

Ugborough FC have been accepted into the Under 18 League this Season subject to vetting and if a team pulls out of the Under 16 League before the Season starts Launceston Under 16s subject to vetting will be accepted into the League.

Registering Players 2
I have copied again in case Secretaries missed it information Steve Conteh included in the P and B minutes in June and hopefully some of this advice will help teams in this process

5.4
Whole-Game and Full-time: (IMPORTANT PLEASE READ)
On whole-game you can now go onto 2019/20 Season tab and start detaching players whom have left the club (please ensure any that have left you do detach asap), do Identity Checks for new players and assign to teams if you are current clubs with last years teams any new teams/clubs wont go on till you have completed your Club affiliation with Devon County FA, all your current players from last season has automatically rolled to next age group but remember you still need to assign to team, then when we go live submit to league, once they are submitted they are then registered to your club even if we haven't currently approved we will have a big influx so the process will be delayed on our side.

* Please if you have emails from parents please start add to their son/daughter - parent/guardian profile, thefa is looking to make compulsory from season 20/21 so starting now will make it easier for you going forward.

I requested from The FA any changes to full-time/Whole-game planned before the start of season due to last years issues, they have sent me the following:

Player Registration Changes:
· When creating a player, a club official can now save and request online consent using one button, rather the having to perform multiple tasks.

· Players Email Tab - this is for players 16yrs old and older, you can add an email and mobile phone number to them

Club Player Registration Tab:
· Additional filter of "ID Check" added

· The Green tick to indicate that consent has been given by the player has been removed from Club registration page.

For Club Officials:
· "Export Players" button added to the filters bar (this is available to the following roles: Club Secretary, Ast Secretary, Club Chairman, Club Player Registration Officer, Club Welfare officer).

· Users that use this function will be logged in the GDPR Audit, as required by GDPR guidelines.

5.4
Training:
Any new secretaries/managers need help with the use of either system I have some guides I can send out, also if you let me know in advance when I return from holiday I can run some workshops if required end of July beginning of August.
School Permission Form

Please note that a new form is being produced that will need filling in if you have players on a school activity and you wish to cancel a game.  This form will need to be e mailed from a school address this Season to authenticate the form and prove that is has been genuinely filled in and the school are aware of the request.

Presentation Evening

The Presentation Evening was one of the best we have had and numbers attending were higher than in last few years. It was disappointing and disrespectful that some teams in the second session left as soon as they received their trophies and this is to be addressed next year.  

At the P and B Executive meeting a discussion took place about the number of trophies per team that the League should provide and the recommendation that is being considered by the event committee is it should be the same as the match day size of squad permitted.  This is being considered by the Event Committee and a recommendation will be made in September and Clubs informed accordingly.
Under 7 and Under 8 Development Leagues

Our Under 7 and Under 8 Development Leagues will again be played at the Manadon Football Development Centre and at Plymstock Community College.  Details of fixtures and how the competition is to be run will not be sent out until mid August but the Development Leagues will start on either the 14th September or the 21st September 2019 depending on your age range.  14 teams so far entered Under 7 Development Group and 24 teams in the Under 8 Development Group
Cup Finals 2019 – 2020
Dates for the Cup Finals have been confirmed and are as follows
Under 18 Cup Finals                    Sunday 26th April 2019 at Kimberley Stadium

Mini Soccer Finals 

Saturday 25th April 2019 at Crowndale, Tavistock

All other finals either on the weekend of 9th and 10th May at Torpoint or 16th and 17th May at Elburton Villa
The exact finals for the two weekends are being finalised in September giving teams at least six months notice.  As per League rule that was passed at the AGM teams will be unable to use 21 day cancellations if they get into the Cup Final.
Website 

A reminder that our website address is www.djmleague.co.uk 
Pleased to be able to report that from the middle of July Ryan Saunders is joining the League to support our social media and website content.

Team Withdrawals
Two teams have withdrawn from the provisional Divisions sent out.  Goals Under 14s and Plymouth Parkway Colts U13s
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Next League Manager Meeting

The next League Management meeting is our Annual General Meeting and is scheduled for  Monday 12th August 2019 at the Jan Cutting Centre starting at 7..15pm.  Please note that this is fifteen minutes earlier than normal because there is a rule proposal that needs to be considered that should have been included at the AGM,
Mark Rowles

General Secretary.      2ND July 2019
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